## Richard P. Carey, Chief of Police E-mail: chief.glensfallspd@verizon.net



Telephone: (518) 761-3840 Facsimile: (518) 798-4345

## 42 Ridge Street, Glens Falls, NY 12801

May 18, 2001

Police Officer Jason Longton 8 Lincoln Mountain Road Greenfield Center, New York 12833

Dear Officer Longton:

On March 11, 2001, you began handling a property damage automobile accident that had occurred at Prospect and Lawrence. You conducted an exhaustive investigation which involved numerous interviews with body shops and repair personnel. Ultimately, you were able to identify a suspect, one Andrew Darrah, conduct an interview and obtain a confession.

The outstanding effort that you displayed in investigating this case was truly impressive. Insurance fraud issues are offenses that effect everyone throughout the United States through soaring insurance rates. It is very important then, when we have an opportunity to apprehend an individual that is committing a crime of this type.

Please accept my sincere thanks for a job very well done indeed! The tenacity and aggressive approach you took in handling this matter was very commendable. I am personally very pleased and proud that you chose law enforcement as a career and the Glens Falls Police Department. I feel very comfortable in the knowledge that you have a very bright future in law enforcement.

You can take special pride in knowing that you are truly a standout in your chosen field. Once again thank for the outstanding contribution.

Sincerely,

Richard P. Carey,

Chief of Police

cc: Mayor Robert A. Regan

Glens Falls Board of Public Safety